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The digital AGM has been very successful with a participation rate of 65% (over 188members) 
which is far more than is usually achieved even when controversial issues are on the agenda. 
Thank you to everybody.


Congratulations to the new committee which is as follows:


President:	 	 Louise Lewis

Vice President;	 David Purkiss

Secretary:	 	 Stephanie Mathews

Treasurer:	 	 Phil Thomas


Committee Members: 
Norm Berger

Colin Kleinig 

John Redfearn 

Kerrie Ransom

Rod Shellshear

Jill Wildey

Graham  Williamson


A full report of the results can be found here.


The Club owes a significant debt of gratitude to Gary Barwick who almost single handedly has 
researched the required software, set up and administered the digital AGM and has also fixed any 
issues that have arisen. I would like to thank him for the amount of work that he has put into this 
project.


We believe that digital AGM’s are the way of the future. Given that our constitution prevents the 
use of proxies this technology provides the means for any member to vote, no matter where they 
are. It also allows members to vote in their own time without feeling any pressure from others in 
the room. 


Thank you to everybody for the opportunity to be your president for this past year,  it has truly 
been my honour. 


Jean Moran 

On behalf of CCBC Committee


